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Growing Stronger, Reaching 

Wider, Caring To Make A 

Difference  

 

HCE Offers Opportunities For: 

• Learning in a social setting. 

• Sharing what we learn. 

• Caring to make a difference in our 

homes, communities, and the 

world. 

President’s Message  

Happy Mothers day to all.  Enjoy the warm weather we're 
having. 

What a wonderful turn out we had for Tea at the Posey 
Patch.  I hope you all enjoyed the day.  Congratulations to 
Mary Nauertz on her 50 years in HCE,  The 12 items going 
to the state convention were chosen. 

 In this newsletter you will find the sign up sheet for dairy 
bar.  Please think about asking your children, grandchil-
dren or neighbor to help and give Donna Odeen a text or 
call and sign up. 

We are collecting "Shoe Boxes" again for Nicaragua Home 
and Community Centers (formerly called Learning Cen-
ters)  Please consider 1 or 2.  Each box should have the 
same type of items in it.  There is more information in this 
newsletter.  We need them before state convention on 
Sept 15, please let Joanne Trunkel or myself know if you 
have some.   

Reminder applications for the 4 $750. scholarships are 
due June 23. 

Have a safe and enjoyable summer, see you at the fair in 
August. 

                                              Lois Becker  President 

The Grapevine 
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Meeting Minutes 

HCE Executive Board Meeting Minutes      May 6, 2025 
 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm at the Greenwood Firehall by President Lois Becker with the Flag Pledge and the 

Homemakers Creed.  Members present were:  Lois Becker-President, Joanne Trunkel-VP for Program & Community Outreach, 

Mary Kipp-Marketing/Membership, Betty Loos-Historian, Roberta Hansen-Secretary, Peggy Buchda-Bookworm, and Crystal 

Walters-Family Living Educator/HCE Advisor; present by telephone: Debra Gries-Treasurer. 

The Secretary minutes from March 4, 2025 meeting were read and placed on file.  The Treasurer’s report was read.   

Director Reports: 

 Vice President for Family and Community Outreach: Thank you for donation was read from Interfaith Caregivers. Several 

more cell phone classes will be offered in May.  Dates will be published in Grapevine.   

 Dairy Bar:  Sigh-up sheet for fair Dairy Bar schedule will be published in Grapevine. 

Bookworm:  Have applied for and will be receiving funds from The Listeman Foundation.  Between classrooms and children 

would like to order 400 sets of books this year.  The 7-book sets would cost $6,800.00 and the 8-book sets would cost 

$7,600.00.  The 8-book set would include two English/Spanish books.  After discussion, Joanne Trunkel made a motion to 

take $1,500.00 out of the HCE general account and put it into the Bookworm account. Mary Kip seconded the motion.  Mo-

tion carried.  Peggy will order 400 8-book sets for Bookworm. 

Committee Reports: 

 Historian: Betty Loos showed two quilts that were donated by Deb Gries to go to the Oncology department at MCHS. 

Marketing:  Mary Kipp will be putting an article in the Update.   

Cultural Arts:  The slips for the cultural arts projects that will be going to State Conference have been turned in. 

International/Citizenship:  Shoeboxes for Nicaragua will again be collected at the State Conference. Each box should have 

the same type of items such as cooking/baking utensils, gardening tools, sewing tools, cosmetology items, school supplies, 

etc. Put a list of the contents on top and a note inside saying who it is from.  Pressotherapy Project is looking for donations to 

help purchase need supplies for the project.  Peggy Buchda made a motion to donate $100.00 towards the cost of material for 

the Pressotherapy Project; Mary Kip seconded the motion. Motion carried.  Ventures in People (VIP) will be collecting new, 

used, any brand, ink cartridges in any condition to recycle to raise funds for the VIP-Haiti General Fund. This program does 

not extend to toner or laser cartridges nor large printer cartridges at this time. Please contact Joanne or Lois if you have items 

to donate. 

Scholarship: Continue to spread the word about the scholarships available. Applications deadline is June 23, 2025.  

Continued Business/New Business: 

The Clark County Association for Home and Community Education Standing Rules were reviewed and several revisions were 

made. The Standing Rules will be updated with the changes and we will review/approve at the August meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:33pm with the Homemakers Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roberta Hansen, Secretary 



 

May 2025 Clark County HCE Grapevine Page 3 

Club Happenings 
Members of Hilltop HCE have been busy over the past 

couple of months.  For both the March and April 
meetings members brought in donated items and put 
together baskets to be auctioned at fund raisers for 
two individuals with lifelong ties to the community.  

The first set for the Connie Elmhorst event is pictured 
above.  A second set of baskets was donated for the 
Joe Cernik family fundraiser scheduled Saturday May 
17th at JD's Brickyard Pub and Grub in Neillsville. All 

are encouraged to attend. 
Hilltop now has 13 members with several joining over 

the past few months.  Nine members attended the 
HCE Day Spring Tea and had a great time.  Mary 
Nauertz was honored at the event as she joined 

Hilltop 50 years ago.  Three members attended the 
recent West District Meeting in West Salem and had 

an enjoyable day. 

Grapevine Deadline 

Please send Clark County Extension any 

items your club may want posted in the 

Grapevine no later than the 15th of the month 

and we will post them in the next edition! 

Members of the Country Lane 

Homemakers have been having 

fun at our meetings.  We tied 

quilts, decorated May bags and 

filled the bags with goodies. 
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Scholarship News 

Reminder 
 

Clark County HCE  
Scholarships  

 
Applications Due: 

 June 23, 2025 
 

Application can be found 
on Clark County Extension 

Website. 

Cultural Arts Contest 

The 2025 Clark County HCE Cul-

tural Arts contest was held on, April 

5 at Posy Patch Greenhouse, at 

our annual HCE Day event. 

The judges were Donna Odeen and 

Mary Jo Fox. There were 22 items 

entered with 12 items being chosen 

to go on to State Conference in 

September, at the Tundra Lodge in 

Green Bay. 

The winners were: Roberta Hansen 

- “Boo” wool applique, Deb Ortner – 

Small quilt & crocheted doily, Jo-

anne Trunkel – set of 6 cards & ta-

ble runner, Mary Naurtez – denim 

tote & embroidered picture on den-

im,  Debbie Gries – small quilt, 

large quilt, communion dress, wa-

tercolor eagle painting, & alcohol 

ink painting. Debbie also received 

the People’s Choice Award for her 

large quilt. 

We collected $31.27 for Pennies 

For Friendship.  
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Future Classes: 

Date:    July 2025 on Tuesdays/Thursday 
        (1st, 3rd, 8th, 10th, 15th, 17th, 22nd) 

Time:      2:00-3:00 PM 

Location:   Aspirus Stanley Hospital 

    1120 Pine St. Stanley, WI 54768 
 

What is it: 7-session course (1 hour each) that guides participants 

through the topics listed on the right. Features a free workbook to 

help people with the tasks and decisions associated with end-of-life. 

Register by June 24th with UW-Extension Clark County: 

715-743-5121 

Bookworms 

Great news for the Clark County HCE Bookworms Project!  Planning 
has been underway and because of many very generous donors we 
are able to increase the number of books being distributed to Head 
Start and 4K students in the   '25-'26 school year. After discussion at 
the recent executive board meeting we decided to order 400 sets of 
8 books.  Full sets will be provided to all the       students in Head 
Start and all the 4K students across Clark County! 
 
We could still use your help!  An important element in the program 
is having a volunteer go into the classroom to read the books and 
possibly engage the   children in a related activity.  We have some 
schools covered but could use  several more volunteers if anyone is 
interested.   
 
Please call Peggy at 715 743-6650 for more information. 
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Fundraisers 
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Upcoming Events 
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